

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Susie Greene, Chairman Sylvia Tarleton, Member Jerry Starnes, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on August 20, 2020. All members were present. Chair Susie Greene called the meeting to order. The other members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported. The minutes from the prior meetings were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Finance Officer gave her report on sales ended on July 31, 2020. Sales were \$253,075.14. This was an increase from \$226,444.34 in July 2019.

Old Business:

- 1) The Board asked what implementation will be in effect for the 2020-2021 grant applicants per COVID-19 post pandemic restrictions. The Board would like to attend another presentation to be proactive in the grant applications process.
- 2) Jason Carpenter, CPA, will attend the September 17th meeting to discuss the 2019-2020 audit.
- 3) The Manager placed the order for holiday packages.

New Business:

- 1) The Manager received a letter from the NCDOL concerning mask in the store. Susie Greene responded to the letter.
- 2) The Board agreed to purchase shirts for the employees.
- 3) The Manager is receiving an extra truck delivery for the month of August.
- 4) The Board discussed replacing the rails in front of the store.
- 5) The Manager will check on replacing the lights on the exterior of the building.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on September 17, 2020 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Following adjournment, the Board met in executive session to discuss pay rates. A decision was reached to give the staff a pay increase. The executive session was then adjourned.

Phone 828-295-7513

Edith Nations

Blowing Rock ABC Store Manager